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Produced by Grimsargh Parish Council

Planning Update

Hallam Land Management Proposals for North of the Hills 

The outline planning application has now been submitted to Preston City Council. 

We took an “exit poll” from the public consultation session that was held at the Village in September, asking people what their views of the proposals were. The results:
	In favour              0

Against                 81

Undecided          6
	Another pretty clear indication of the views of local residents!
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At the time of going to print, things were pretty “live” on this issue. There will be a public meeting on 4th January 2010, 7.30pm, Village Hall. See website for on-going updates.

Central Lancashire Core Strategy

There has now been an amendment to this strategy, after the Government Inspector expressed concerns regarding the housing provisions outlined. This amendment was subject to a consultation process, which ended on the 12th December 11. Further details can be found by going to the “Planning Matters” section of the Parish Council website

“Sites for Preston”

Many of you took part in the public consultation earlier this year. The results, showing summaries of the responses against each of the proposed sites have now been published. There are also new site proposals – 8 in Grimsargh. The two biggest are at Wood Top Farm (21 hectares) and Three Mile Cross Farm (20 hectares). 

Full details of all of the above are available on the Preston City Council website – see the links under “Planning Matters”.

We are still waiting to hear further details of the next stages in the consultation processes.

Grimsargh Planning Applications

As most of you know, planning applications submitted for the Grimsargh area, come to the Parish Council for consultation. We do not have any ruling authority, but we do make observations to Preston City Council if we have particular concerns about any application, which may affect the outcome of the application. 

We now have a table on the website where we list the planning applications – indicating those to be reviewed at the forthcoming Parish Council meeting and also listing the past applications. The page can be found under “Planning Matters” on the website. 

Friends of Grimsargh Green (FoGG)
We would like to say a massive thank you to all those people who have supported us, not only over the past few years, but particularly over the last few months. Finally the major part of the whole plan is coming to fruition.

The Play Area – Nearly There!
A big thank you is owed to the Redrow residents who supported the S106 variation order which has allowed for the refurbishment of the play area. Following a consultation process with the residents, using the community bus parked on the village green, the various children’s and youth groups in the village and the two schools, a plan of suitable equipment for children aged up to 14 years has been developed and Barton Grange is  in the process of installing it. 

The Car park

The car park was completed by Pye’s of Longridge some months ago using funds raised by FoGG and match funding from Preston City Council. Unfortunately it flooded from the beginning and it has taken some time and effort to resolve the issue of the flooding. However we are happy to report that thanks to Preston City Council Barton Grange will be working to put the problem right before they leave the site. 

Hedge Laying Workshops 
We never thought we could get so excited about a hedge, but believe you me we owe a great big thank you to all the volunteers who have given their time to this work, including the Fishwick ladies, the Haslam Park friends group, the Preston City Council park rangers and apprentice, local residents and the FOGG committee members and friends. The weather was perfect, the team spirit uplifting and the banter throughout hilarious. You need to experience it to appreciate the feeling of great satisfaction felt during the process. 
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After


Of course we must not forget the benefits to the wildlife and the residents who regularly walk around the green. The views are stunning and the extra light now that the hedge has been laid is unbelievable. 
The costs have been met by 2 grants, one from the Green Partnership fund and the other from the Small Sparks fund. Two local residents who have made contributed, one removing the brash free of charge and the other by making a donation. 

We are looking for local resident to volunteer to regularly feed the birds on our feeder table.

Future Plans
FoGG plan to work with the 2 local primary schools during Guild year to produce a mosaic, which will commemorate Preston Guild and which will be installed on the village green. Patricia Lee, a qualified teacher and artist, who designed some of the sculptures for Liverpool during their City of Culture venture, will work with the children to design, create and make the mosaic, more information about this in the next newsletter. 

If you wish to join the committee or any of our volunteering days please contact any of the following FoGG committee members.

Joyce Chessell  Tel 653751    Tony Cookson  Tel 651303  Peter Croft Tel 652037
Thank You for Our Tree!
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The Parish Council was delighted with the success of the village Christmas Tree in 2010, which was very kindly donated by Mr Alan Coar. Browns Garage also agreed to provide a base for the tree and supply power for the lighting.
We are very pleased that they both agreed to repeat their support for the 2011 tree.
Grimsargh Parish Council wishes to express sincere thanks to Alan Coar and Browns Garage for their help and support. I am sure you will agree that the tree provided much Christmas cheer.
Parish Council Grants

Did you know that Grimsargh Parish Council gives small grants to support worthy causes in the Parish?  We have recently given £150 towards the over 60’ Group to help with their annual party and we have given £50 to Grimsargh Toddlers to help with their Christmas celebrations.  We are always pleased to hear from local groups that benefit the residents of Grimsargh and we will try and help where we can.  If you would like to apply for a small grant please write or email the Clerk, Sue Whittam. 
Preston Guild 2012 – Grimsargh Week of Activities 
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As published in our July 11 Newsletter, Grimsargh is to have its own week of activities in celebration of Preston Guild 2012. The week will run from 16th – 24th June, though there will be some additional events going on outside these dates. 

There is a wide range of events being organised by identified groups, or individuals. There is a co-ordinating Working Group responsible for keeping an overview on programme scheduling and governance.

Events so far confirmed or being considered are:

	· Combined Schools Concert 

· Family Picnic on the Green 

· Open Gardens Day 

· Guided Walk around the Heritage Sites of Grimsargh 

· Field Day - of course! 

· Scarecrow Viewing Trail 

· Swing Band Night 

· Geo Caching Treasure Hunt 

· Evening of old-fashioned pub games 
	· Over 50's Lunch with an "Old Lancashire" theme

· Pre-School Afternoon Tea - all welcome 

· Grimsargh Players Performance 

· Music Evening 

· Group Walk along the Guild Wheel route to Brockholes Nature Reserve 

· Roy Payne Slide Show Presentation 

· “All Stations to Grimsargh” -  talk on the History of the Preston to Longridge Railway


There are lots more details available on the website – and the information is regularly updated – go to “Projects” and “Grimsargh Celebrates Preston Guild 2012”.

New - Internet Drop-in Sessions

After the last newsletter went out, we received a phone call from a very nice woman – who was keen to find out about the walks that we were publishing on the website – having no internet access herself.

So – firstly one of the Councillors took a paper copy of the Tunbrook Round walk round to her – and had a bit of a chat about the internet and computers.

The matter was then discussed at one of our Community Engagement Working Group meetings. Our conclusions were two-fold:

a) We will always be happy to take calls from people with no internet access, who want to find out more about items published on the website. 

b) We are going to start off a pilot for monthly internet “drop-in” sessions. These will be held at the Village Hall, the first Monday of each month 1-3pm starting in February 2012. You will be able to have a look at our website, do a bit of internet surfing, perhaps send an email, etc.

The first session will, therefore, be on Monday 6th February, starting at 1pm. We’re not planning on any “booking” system – just come along and see what you might find out!
Grimsargh Conservation Area Proposal
Grimsargh Parish Council has now commissioned a working group to investigate options surrounding Conservation Area Status for certain areas of the village. Ideas considered by this group will be shortlisted and presented to the Parish Council over the next few months with specialist advice being sought from colleagues at Preston City Council. We will be holding a consultation event in the village for residents to discuss the matter, understand the areas proposed and any benefits and/or restrictions the proposal may present. The Parish Council will then canvass opinion to ascertain whether or not support from residents remains and if the proposal should be formally submitted.
If any residents have any concerns around this matter, please contact any member of Grimsargh Parish Councillor to provide feedback.
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Walks Around Grimsargh - Second Walk 
Another lovely walk is now published on the website – this time down to the fabulous Brockholes Nature Reserve, which we are so fortunate to have on our doorstep. It is only a couple of miles each way and goes along a section of the Ribble Way. Part of the route will be incorporated in the Guild Wheel sometime early next year. 

The details of the walk are available on the website – look under “Walks Around Grimsargh”. There is also a printable version to download . 

Parish Precept

It will not be long before each house in Grimsargh will be receiving their council tax notification for 2012-13 and you will be aware of a sum of about £25 for living in Grimsargh. What is this for you may ask?
Approximately 66% of this is taken up by employing the Parish Lengthsman and Parish Clerk, both of whom do exceptional jobs for the Village, as seen in our continued successes in Best Kept Village.
The remainder is taken up in unavoidable costs such as insurance and maintenance, as well as production of these newsletters and keeping residents informed and advised of any larger actions which may have an effect on the village. The Parish Council also receives applications for support from local community based organisations. In addition to these costs, this year the Parish Council have had to provide a contingency for the Guild 2012 activities.
All this equates to under 7p per day per household in the village and helps keep Grimsargh, Grimsargh!

Longridge Gymnastic Club
Longridge Gymnastic Club is happy to announce it has moved to premises on the Roman Way Trading Estate, Longridge Road, PR2 5AP, Unit 4, left at the Astra Business Centre and follow the road round. It operates 5 evenings per week and all day Saturday. Previously located at St Cecilia’s School it meant that the equipment had to be assembled and cleared away following each session. Now they have their own dedicated gym where equipment can be left in place following each session. The other benefits have been that the club were able to purchase an appropriate sprung floor which is a permanent feature of the gym which means the children train and compete on a level playing field with other clubs. Grimsargh Parish Council was delighted to make a donation towards the floor which cost £17,000.

The club is registered with The British Gymnastic Club. The club has 170 gymnasts, aged between 4 years and adulthood, with 24 coaches, who are either fully trained or in training. They are always happy to welcome new members and anyone interested should contact Sheila Hanson at the club or you can visit their website, detailed as follows-

Sheila Hanson. Tel 01995 602792. Mobile 07969 542560, or Email info@longridgegc.org 

New - Councillor Surgeries

We recognise that not everyone has access to email and some people prefer to talk to someone in person. Hence these sessions are to give members of the public the chance to put their comments/concerns to a couple of Councillors, ahead of each Parish Council meeting and associated formal proceedings.

The surgeries will be held 6.30pm – 7pm on the first Thursday of each month, starting in February and excluding August. I.e. the same evenings as the Parish Council meetings. The first surgery will, therefore, be on Thursday 2nd February, 6.30pm. There will be no appointments – first come, first served!

“Redrow” Forms a Residents Association  
Preston City Council, together with Grimsargh Parish Council held a “drop in” session during the summer for the residents of this estate to listen to their views on matters pertaining to their local area. And what a lot of views there were! So much so that, it became apparent that perhaps they could benefit from forming some sort of a group to progress the issues that were relevant to their estate alone.
As a result the “Redrow” Residents Association has now formed. An initial triumph was in getting the grass on the open play area and surrounding verges mowed promptly by the developer. Next they are looking at possible projects to improve the main pond – and also to find a replacement name for “Redrow”! 

We wish them the very best with all of their endeavours and look forward to watching their progress – and learning from their successes.

Over 60s Party
The annual party for our senior friends was held on Sunday 11th December. This event is organised each year by a small group of volunteers, with support from the Grimsargh Village Community Association and also a grant this year of £150 from the Parish Council.
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As last year the Guides stepped in to provide most of the help on the day – making quick work of the preparations of the hall and the food and also serving the guests throughout the afternoon.

Rachel Kelly and her “Music Discoverers” pupils provided wonderful musical entertainment with a mixture of solo performances and sing-along carols.

A round of bingo, quiz and raffle finished off the afternoon and everyone, volunteers included, had a lovely afternoon.

Best Kept Village Competition – More Success Again!
We were really thrilled to learn in September that Grimsargh had been awarded third place in its category this year. Last year's fifth place was a significant improvement on previous years, so this year's results are really pleasing.

As you can see from the Judges’ comments, below, we could very easily do even better next year!
The Judges Report
Grimsargh is a very tidy village, despite having a main road running through the centre.  There was very little litter about, except for a small amount on the village green near the play area.  The majority of the private properties were well cared for, with neat & colourful gardens.

All the commercial properties were also considered to be in good order, particularly Browns Garage.

St. Michael’s School was in excellent condition, although the garden needed weeding & St. Michael’s Church was also well cared for with a nicely mown graveyard.  The Village Hall & surrounds were clean & tidy.

Although the notice boards were in quite good condition, the notices were squashed together, giving an untidy appearance & there were a couple of out of date notices. 

Some of the litter bins were overflowing on one visit.

Overall, Grimsargh is a very well kept village & the inhabitants obviously take a pride in keeping it tidy.  With just a little more attention to detail, the village could well be a winner next year.

New Bench for the Nellie Carbis Garden
Grimsargh Parish Council received £250 from the Parish Champion, County Councillor Mike Otter towards a bench for the Nellie Carbis Millennium Woodland.  

As many of you know Sam Sellers was a Parish Councillor and put a great deal a lot of work and commitment into the woodland. The Parish Council have decided to put a small plaque on the new bench in memory of Sam.  The bench will be installed in spring.

Suggestion Box

In the new year, the Parish Council will be putting a suggestion box in the local post office.  This will give all residents the opportunity to comment on local services and see how we can work together to improve our environment.
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We look forward to receiving your comments, suggestions and feedback.

New Crib
Finally, after many years of long service, our crib had to be “retired” this year – to be replaced by a nice smart new one. Thanks to Peter Croft for arranging this and our lengthsman, Adam Cooper for the construction.
We hope this one will also give us a good few years as a focal point for the annual crib service.

Happy New Year!
Grimsargh Parish Council would like to wish all residents of Grimsargh, their families and friends a very Happy New Year. As we go to print there is snow falling thickly, providing a festive feel to the village and we hope it will not prove to be another hard winter.
May 2012 bring us all peace, comfort and friendship as we go about our lives in this much loved Lancashire Village.
	New Faces on the Council
The three vacancies for Parish Councillors have now been filled – here they tell you a little about themselves and there are pictures, so that you can recognise them when you see them!

Councillor David Nicholson

I moved to Grimsargh in 2006 and I live here with my partner Christine. I have 3 grown up Daughters, 3 Grandsons and 2 Granddaughters.
I am now retired, but most of my working career has been with a company which provides Specialist Products and Services to a diverse range of markets including Civil Engineering, Rail, Oil and Gas Exploration, Construction, and Outdoor Events, primarily in the UK, but also overseas.
Prior to moving to Grimsargh I lived in Cottam and I was instrumental in the formation of the Cottam Community Association and served on its committee for a number of years.
I have also been a member of the Contractors Mechanical Plant Engineers for many years and have served on the Local Branch and National Committees holding the offices of Chairman, Treasurer, and Social Secretary at various times.

Councillor Lynda Cryer

I have lived in Grimsargh for 15 years. My husband and I were amongst the first residents on The Hills estate and saw it being built. I worked for Blackpool Council for over 30 years, the last 10 years in Housing Benefits, before retiring on medical grounds earlier this year. I have MS and am very interested in disability issues. 
As I now have more free time (which I didn’t have whilst I was working), I look forward to becoming more involved in the village and serving the community.

Councillor Peter Burton
Born & brought up in Ulverston, South Cumbria, I have lived in the Preston Area for 22yrs and Grimsargh for 14. I am married to Louise, have 2 children, aged 14 and 8 and we can often all be seen out walking Dilly the dog.

After being involved in Field Day for about 8 years I decided I needed a different challenge while continuing to work for the benefit of the Village.

When family and work allow I enjoy Golf. I have just (under pressure from the children) taken up Kayaking and support the great Barrow AFC.



Planter Success!

There were some tremendous displays with the adopted planters throughout the village this year – many thanks to those who took part in the scheme. 

Congratulations to the winners:
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First Place – Peter Croft
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Second Place – Pre-School
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Third Place – The Gardening Club

There are one or two “orphaned” planters now – so if you’re interested, contact Sue Whittam.

Thank You for all Your Support in Keeping Grimsargh Beautiful!
Thanks also go to the many people who care for other areas around the village – both public and private – helping to contribute to our charming and attractive surroundings. It is apparent from the results of the Best Kept Village Competition the last two years, that your efforts are clearly visible to all.
Website

The site continues attract increasing numbers of visitors – currently over 400 per month. If you have any suggestions for additional content, or improvements, contact Eileen Murray.
www.grimsarghparishcouncil.org
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We’re on Facebook!


Love it, or hate it, Facebook is fast becoming one of the most widely used communication mediums. Therefore, the Parish Council have now joined the modern age of Social Networking! 


We have a Facebook page where we post regular alerts on news items. If you “like” our page, then you will get these postings on your Newsfeed. 


You may find, and can connect to, those Parish Councillors who are happy to also use Facebook – e.g. – Councillor Eileen Murray.


That is, of course, only if you are on Facebook. You can still resort to giving any of us a phone call to find out the latest news!
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Your Parish Councillors





Peter Burton - 01772 797565


peterh.burton@btopenworld.com�
�



Joyce Chessell  - 01772 653751


� HYPERLINK "mailto:chessell931@btinternet.com" �chessell931@btinternet.com��
�



Lynda Cryer - 01772 794862


lynda.cryer@grimsarghparishcouncil.org�
�



Andy Ellis - 01772 653642


� HYPERLINK "mailto:andy.ellis@grimsarghparishcouncil.org" �andy.ellis@grimsarghparishcouncil.org��
�



David Hindle - 01772 652090


� HYPERLINK "mailto:hindle@hdavid749.orangehome.co.uk" �hindle@hdavid749.orangehome.co.uk��
�



Lynn McCann - 01772 704682


� HYPERLINK "mailto:lynn.mccann1@gmail.com" �lynn.mccann1@gmail.com��
�



Eileen Murray (Chairman)  -  01772 655812


eileen.murray@grimsarghparishcouncil.org�
�



David Nicholson - 01772 798896


� HYPERLINK "mailto:david.nicholson@grimsarghparishcouncil.org" �david.nicholson@grimsarghparishcouncil.org��
�



Ron Woollam (Vice Chairman) – 01772 704112


� HYPERLINK "mailto:ronwoollam@btinternet.com" �ronwoollam@btinternet.com��
�
Clerk to the Council:


Mrs Sue Whittam


3 Hazelmere Road


Fulwood


Preston


PR2 9UN


01772 863477


� HYPERLINK "mailto:clerkgrimsarghparishcouncil@gmail.com" �clerkgrimsarghparishcouncil@gmail.com�


�
�



























